CACHE PEAK CIVIC ASSN.

MINUTES

September 6, 2007

Almo, Idaho

The attendance sheet is attached.

Cordell Sheridan called the meeting to order.  He gave the treasurer report.  $1,000 was donated to the Elba Playground.

Kent Durfee moved the minutes from the June 2007 and July 2007 meetings stand approved as they are until everyone looks at them.  Dee Ann will e-mail the minutes and post them on the almoidaho.com website.

Cordell said he called Larry Edwards about improving the playground equipment at the Almo Community Park.  Larry was receptive to improvements.  A playground committee is needed.  Cordell Sheridan, Tom Harper, and Kent Durfee volunteered to serve on the committee.  The location of and the type of equipment will be determined with the current Almo Park Committee. The two committees will meet on Sept. 11 2007 at 7:30 p.m. at the Cache Peak Emergency Services Building in Almo.  The committee will check with Kimberly Ottley as a resource for information.

Wynn Dewsnup reported that Idaho Department of Parks and Recreation have shifted away from the “Bunkhouse” and the funds will be used for other projects such as fencing, horse corrals, etc.  Wynn agreed with IDPR to provide lodging (12 rooms ) and make a conference room available for park use.  Wynn suggested at a later date – perhaps next spring that CPCA invite Governor Otter and his staff to Almo for “State Capitol” for a day.  This is a program the governor has instituted in Idaho where he visits different cities for a day.  

Wynn will report at the next meeting on funds that may be available from the Department of Commerce.

Stan Lloyd reported that he and Janis Durfee met with Mr. & Mrs. Lex Kuneau at the bookmobile at its stop in Malta and had a very good meeting.  Mr. Kuneau suggested that users should be a small percentage of the funding of the bookmobile and to go to businesses and foundations for the majority of the funding and try to set up something on an annual renewal basis.

Tom Harper reported he has bought the sign material for the welcome signs and will be working on them this weekend.  He will notify CPCA when he needs help installing them.

Nominations for new officers will be on the October agenda.  A nominating committee of: Alan Bruesch, Tom Harper, Kent Durfee, and Sadie Udy will seek people to run for the offices of CPCA.    Dee Ann will e-mail the membership list to each of them.

Johnny Erickson paid membership dues.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

